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After you’ve read this article, Burt hopes you’ll enjoy Three
Strikes and You’re Out.
Recently, when Germany’s Chancellor Angela Merkel paid a visit
to Greece, she was greeted with violent protests. Because
Greece’s socialist government had long retained power by
caving in to every last demand of its left-wing labor unions,
much as we have done in America, when economic circumstances
inevitably changed for the worse, the worker bees inevitably
turned into greedy, self-righteous, sons of bees.
It was only natural that the Greek strikers would revile the
head of the nation that has done the most to keep their
economy afloat, thus setting a new low when it comes to
ingratitude. The world now sees that the major difference
between Greeks and the mangiest of curs is that only the
former is so contemptible that it bites the hand that feeds
them.
Ever since the Trojan Horse, people have been advised not to
trust Greeks bearing gifts. In recent years, the world has
discovered that you also shouldn’t trust Greeks accepting
gifts.
Starting in 1901, using the money generated by royalties
accruing to the estate of Alfred Nobel, the inventor of
dynamite, the Swedes have awarded Nobel Prizes dealing with
literature, physics, medicine, chemistry and since 1969,
economics. However, when it came to the Peace Prize, the
Swedes jobbed it out to the Norwegian Nobel Committee, in
Oslo.
I have no clue as to why they did so, unless it was in order
to make their Scandinavian cousins the endless target of

ridicule and derision. Perhaps the Swedes harbored a sneaky
hunch that the Norwegians would eventually hand out these
million dollar prizes to such nincompoops and ne’er-do-wells
as Woodrow Wilson, Le Duc Tho, the U.N. Peacekeeping Forces,
Jimmy Carter, Al Gore and Barack Obama, while ignoring the
contributions to and sacrifices for world peace made by the
likes of Winston Churchill, the R.A.F., Dwight D. Eisenhower,
George Patton and the entire U.S. military.
In keeping with its proud tradition, Oslo gave its most recent
Peace Prize to the European Union. It is just possible that
the Norwegians, who are even more left-wing than their wacky
relatives in Minnesota, figured that any group that referred
to itself as a union was prize-worthy.
When people, including some conservatives, insist that Mitt
Romney is stiff or, worse yet, a stiff, I suspect they’re
merely repeating guff they’ve heard from the likes of Jon
Stewart, Bill Maher and David Letterman, much the way that
liberals who dismiss Fox as a right-wing megaphone must
overlook the constant presence of Juan Williams, Geraldo
Rivera, Leslie Marshall, Marc Lamont Hill, Bob Beckel and Alan
Colmes.
After seeing Mitt Romney and Barack Obama delivering jokes at
the recent Al Smith charity dinner in NYC, you would have to
revise your opinion as to which of them is the dullard.
Whereas Obama came across like the sort of no-talent amateur
who used to show up regularly on The Gong Show, Romney proved
he definitely didn’t require my writing services in order to
channel his inner Bob Hope.
Speaking of Obama, like most politicians, he is fond of
pretending that he subscribes to Harry Truman’s line about the
buck stopping with him, so long as he can bob and weave,
eluding the pesky buck the way that Walter Payton used to
elude tacklers. Among those things that Obama has blamed for
his own failings are George Bush, Japan’s tsunami, Europe’s

economy, the oil and coal industries, congressional
Republicans, the Tea Party, Hillary Clinton, droughts,
earthquakes and Kim Kardashian’s divorce. He has laid the
blame on everything, in fact, but Michelle’s hot flashes and
his own incompetence.
The only bucks that stop with Obama are those donated to his
re-election campaign. And in the end, like those billions of
dollars he has used to subsidize green energy companies owned
by his major bundlers — all of which have gone bankrupt — this
money, too, will be foolishly wasted. But at least the billion
dollars squandered in an effort to keep this schmuck in the
White House came out of the pockets of boobs like Bill Maher,
Jeffrey Immelt, Eva Longoria and the two Georges, Clooney and
Soros, and not, for once, out of yours and mine.
Finally, it’s a shame that Obama inherited his disdain of
white people, Englishmen in particular, from his loony Commie
father. Otherwise, instead of banishing the bust of Winston
Churchill from the Oval Office, he might have harkened to
Churchill’s sage advice that “A politician needs the ability
to foretell what is going to happen tomorrow, next week, next
month, and next year and, of course, have the ability to
explain why it didn’t happen.”
Now that you’ve read this article, Burt hopes you’ll enjoy
Three Strikes and You’re Out.
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